GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH MINUTES FEBRUARY 15, 2022 COUNCIL MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of Glen Osborne Borough Council was held in Osborne Elementary School, on Tuesday, February 15, 2022. President Thomas Huddleston called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

The following individuals were in attendance at the meeting: Council: Jim Cohen, Thomas Huddleston, Holly Merriman, Bill Monski, John Orndorff, Robert Ryan (remotely)

Officials: Mayor Barbara Carrier, Solicitor Harlan Stone, Secretary-Treasurer Diane Vierling

VISITORS

Matthew Doebler, 400 Orchard Street, Sewickley, PA

APPROVAL OF JANUARY 7, 2022 COMMITTEE MINUTES

A motion was made by Jim Cohen, seconded by John Orndorff, to approve the Committee Meeting Minutes. Council voted 6-0 to approve the Minutes.

APPROVAL OF JANUARY 18, 2022 COUNCIL MINUTES

A motion was made by Jim Cohen, seconded by John Orndorff, to approve the Council Meeting Minutes. Council voted 6-0 to approve the Minutes.

MAYOR'S REPORT

Mayor Carrier reviewed the police report for the month of January which included police coverage of traffic control at Osborne Elementary School, a road rage incident, several days of icy road conditions, and a fatal accident that occurred when a train hit a person walking along the railroad tracks.

Glen Osborne Minutes February 15, 2022 Page 2

SECRETARY'S REPORT

The Borough received \$2,083 for a building permit for a major interior remodeling project at 520 Boundary Street.

A payment of \$199 was received from Magistrate Ford's District Court for the month of February.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT

Solicitor Stone reported that the hearing dates with Magistrate Ford, for multiple violations and complaints regarding 1528 Railroad Avenue, have been changed to March 23 and 24, 2022.

Solicitor Stone reported that he utilized the input of Police Chief Dave Mazza, and drafted a revision of the abandoned car/junk vehicle ordinance. He will submit it to Jim Cohen, Chair of the Safety Committee, tomorrow.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Solicitor Stone and the Public Safety Committee will continue exploring options for revising the parking ordinance and identifying specific streets for consideration.

PUBLIC SERVICES

President Huddleston will meet with John Wick to identify possible locations for dog waste receptacles.

Bob Ryan reviewed information he obtained pertaining to veteran banners. The cost for the banner and hardware would be \$125 per banner. John Wick estimated the cost for installing a banner and hardware would be \$100 for each installation. Prior to further consideration of this project, Holly Merriman requested that Bob Ryan create a map of all the poles located along Beaver Road, block by block, and identify poles where flags are currently posted, and possible locations for military banners.

Glen Osborne Minutes February 15, 2022 Page 3

PUBLIC WORKS

Council agreed that Borough Engineer, Clint Reilly, should aggressively move forward obtaining full cooperation from PennDOT for cleaning the Haysville culvert.

John Orndorff consulted Sewickley's Public Works Foreman, Franco Verbene, for an overview of Sewickley's leaf collection program. Mr. Orndorff provided a list of reasons causing leaf collection to be a "nightmare" for Sewickley's Public Works department.

The Public Works Committee will continue exploring recycling options.

BILLS

A check detail was included in the packet sent to Council, Mayor, and the Solicitor. John Orndorff motioned payment of the bills, Holly Merriman seconded the motion. Council was polled, all voted yes, to approve the motion.

PLANNING COMMISSION

Barbara Carrier suggested the need for revision of many of the Borough's ordinances.

Mayor Carrier requested that Solicitor Stone review the SALDO ordinance.

Barbara Carrier requested that the Borough's Fee Schedule be updated. Dominic Munizza will be invited to our next Council meeting.

QVCOG

Barbara Carrier reported that Sewickley's Riverfront Park will soon be the location for glass recycling for all residents within QVCOG communities. QVCOG will pay for the first three months. Afterwards, QVCOG municipalities will share the cost based on population.

Glen Osborne Minutes February 15, 2022 Page 4

There being no further business, on motion of Bob Ryan, seconded by Holly Merriman, Council voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:27 p.m.

Diane Vierling, Borough Secretary